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To,

Shri Alok Saxena,

Additional Secretary and Director General,
CGHS

Maulana Azad Road

New Delhi.

Sir,

Sub: - Starting the Wellness Center already granted, at Mysuru - approval sought for the identified building- req.

We wish to bring to your kind notice the following in respect of the matter under reference for fovour of consideration.

We are really thankful to the Government and CGHS for granting a Wellness Center at Mysuru, conceding the requests
of thousands of central government employees and pensioners and BSNL absorbed pensioners, belonging to Mysuru
and surrounding districts, made through their organisations, including All India BSNL DOT Pensioners Association.

The order in this regard was issued in June,2021. The efforts to find out a suitable building for the Wellness Center at a
suitable location also succeeded a few months ago. Accordingly, the Additional Director, CGHS, Bangalore has selected
a building at Dr. Raja Kumar Road, Shakthinagar, Mysuru after completing the tender procedure. So, we have been
informed that the Additional Director CGHS Bangalore has written to the CGHS Head Quarters, New Delhi for necessary
approval, about two months ago.

It is pertinent to mention here that the CGHS beneficiaries are eagerly waiting for the starting of Wellness Center at
Mysuru so that their difficulties arising out of the long journey to Bangalore to avail the medical facilities, could be

avoided.

Therefore, we request the intervention of your good self for necessary approval of the building without further delay so
that Wellness Center could be opened early.

With kind regards,
Yours sincerely,

o

K G Jayaraj
General Secretary.

Copy to : Dr. Nikilesh Chandra, Director, CGHS, Maulana Azad Road, New Delhi.



